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Notice is given that Al Koran Temple A.A.O.N.M.S. will hold its monthly 
Business Meeting at the Al Koran Shrine Center on Monday, February 20th 
at 7:00pm. There will be a dinner at 6:00 pm with reservations due by Noon 
on Friday before the event.

APPOINTED DIVAN
Ceremonial Director.....................Ill Sir Al Paynter
Fist Ceremonial Master................. Howard Walker
Second Ceremonial Master.........Charles Erickson
Marshall ...........................................Rob Steffens
Captain of the Guard ...................Bryan Hakedorn
Outer Guard ....................... John “Roger” Calkins
Chaplain ....................................Edwin Strauss Jr.

From the Potentate
I wish to thank all those that attended the 

Installation of Officer on January 7th. The 
fellowship and food was very good. I want to 
thank Ill, Sir Jack Conner , Ill Sir Richard Metzler 
and Ill Sir Alan York for serving as our Installation 
Team. Members of the elected Divan as well as 
members of the Appointed Divan received their 
installation charges. The Officers of the Hunter’s 
Unit were also installed.

I wish to thank the Potentate Elect of Tadmor Dillon Hickman, his Lady 
and the other members of Tadmor Shriners that attended our Installation. 
Our Divan along with Ill Sir Jack Conner, Lady Marge and our Recorder’s 
“better-half” Peg Berteau represented Al Koran at Tadmor’s Installation on 
the 14th.
 
If I want to leave at the end of this year with Al Koran in a better position 

for the future I need your help and we must address the following areas.
 1) Membership … please try to “replace” yourself and bring in at least 

one new member;
 2) With the uncertainty of the Landlord/Tenant relationship we need to 

move forward to find a future home; 
3) We need to develop a new source of Temple funding beyond dues and 

onion sales; 
4) Revamping our Hospital Transportation network of drivers and vans 

must be a priority. 
If I can turn the gavel over to our Chief Rabban with these concerns 

behind us … or being solved… we will have had a “helluva” year. I can’t 
do it without you.
 
Check our Calendar of events and please support our Clubs and Units.
 
Yours in Faith,
 
Roger Neff
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Divan Directory
Illustrious Potentate
Roger E. Neff
H: 440 777-5633 C: 440 478-1911
Email: rneff@rencomm-ad.com
          potentate@alkoranshriners.com

Chief Rabban
Thomas Klecan P.P.
C: 440 520-8101
Email: klecantom@hotmail.com
 
Assistant Rabban
Terry Hamilton P.P.
H: 419 281-1968 C; 419 651-9720
Email: hambone1@zoominternet.net
 
High Priest & Prophet
Ronn Murphy
C: 216 702-6785
Email: murphyrm@cox.ne

Oriental Guide
Thomas Joseph
c: (440) 263-3981

Treasurer
Jay Flack
Res: 440 655-1747
Cell: 440 665-1747
E-mail: jayflack@yahoo.com
treasurer@alkoranshriners.com

Recorder
Robert Berteau 
Res: 216 642-3911
E-mail: rdb379@sbcglobal.net
or: recorder@alkoranshriners.com

Paper Deadline!

  All submissions must be
in to Al Koran by the 7th day of 
the month preceding publica-
tion. Email files & photos to:
rneff@rencomm-ad.com

Calendar of Events
February 3rd, Friday evening, Youngstown SC “Beer Taste”

 
February 14th , Tuesday – Happy Valentine’s Day – BOD/DIVAN 

meeting
 

February 20th , Monday – Al Koran Monthly Meeting
 

February 25th , Saturday – Scottish Rite “Winterfest”
an evening of dinner, silent movie accompanied on the world 

class organ.
 

March 5th , Sunday – Hillbilly Chili Cook-off
2:00 PM at Al Koran- Enter your own recipe or enjoy the wide 

variety provided. Open Bar courtesy of the Potentate.

President Jack Robinson (center), is flanked by his 
Officers of the Massillon Shrine Club. 
Mark you calendar now to go see these guys for the 
Massillon Ox Roast the first Saturday in August… August 
5th … for the Best Roast Beef Dinner you will ever find.
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Al Koran Boosters  “Al Koran Boosters” help to defray the cost of publishing and mailing our 
magazine. To be a “Booster” please send a check, payable to Al Koran, for $10 per person listed to Al Koran Head-
quarters. Names are listed for one year, after which it is time to renew. Renewal dates are shown after your name.

Norm & Phyllis Melchreit....... 2/17
Michael Davison...................... 2/17
Barb Fyfe................................. 2/17
Janelle Fyfe.............................. 2/17
Cliff & Dorothy Currier........... 2/17
Carl R. Munn........................... 2/17
Jeryl Denton............................. 2/17
Wilbert Winold......................... 3/17
Hildy Dugan............................. 3/17
Kirk & Marcia Hopkins........... 4/17
Don & Marian Booth............... 4/17
Emil Arvidson.......................... 4/17
Richard & Linda Saxby........... 4/17
Jim & Gladys Baldwin............. 4/17
Neil Kuhn................................. 5/17
Dan Frenz................................. 5/17
Audrey Schmitt ....................... 5/17
Ralph & Eda Thadeus ............  5/17
Ken & Peg Dezman................  5/17
Charles & Bonnie Erickson ...  5/17
Edward Heller ........................  5/17
Leo Smith  ..............................  6/17
Bruce C. Miller ......................  6/17
Al Strodtbeck &
Ginger Sorg ............................  6/17
J.C.Wm. Tattersall ..................  6/17
Leroy Schumacher .................  6/17
 Edgar & Marlene Kilpatrick..  6/17

Chuck & Barbara Bradler........ 7/17
Creighton & Winnie Bradler.... 7/17
Evie Probert............................. 7/17
Wayne & Sandy Angstrom....... 8/17
Walt & Marlyn Ibele................ 8/17
Jim Lloyd................................. 8/17
Richard Kleine......................... 8/17
Bob Powell............................... 8/17
Gordie Hastler.......................... 8/17
John & Margie Haught............. 9/17
Wendell & Ruth Cole............... 9/17
Ray Wohl.................................. 9/17
Dan Edgar................................ 9/17
Rose Hixenbaugh..................... 9/17
Earl & Joy Cyphert.................. 9/17
Ray & Kay Wilson................. 11/17
John & Rose Boyd................. 11/17
Loli Hanna............................. 11/17
Elaine Mitsch......................... 11/17
Howard Butterworth.............. 11/17
Dale Kandle........................... 11/17
Roger & Jane Edgington........ 11/17
Dottie Lockmiller................... 11/17
Roger & Mary Lou Neff........ 11/17
Rosine Botten......................... 11/17
David Scott............................. 11/17
Lee & Betty Pilous................. 11/17
Elaine Fishleigh..................... 11/17

Ken & Beth Weidig................ 11/17
Gary Brookins ....................... 11/17
Arthur Moore ........................ 11/17
Stan & Betty Updike ............. 11/17
Fred & Mary Freer................. 12/17
Robert Campbell ................... 12/17
Tom & Jere Boyer.................. 12/17
Monte Thomas, Sr. ................ 12/17
Jerry & Martha Gundrum ........ 1/18
Ken & Peg Dezman ................ 5/18
Charles & Bonnie Erickson .... 5/18
Edward Heller.......................... 5/18
Elaine Mitsch ........................ 10/18
Richard Kleine ...................... 11/18
Ronn Murphy .......................... 1/21 
Ken & Peg Dezman ................ 5/18
Charles & Bonnie Erickson..... 5/18
Edward Heller.......................... 5/18
Elaine Mitsch ........................ 10/18
Richard Kleine ...................... 11/18

BOOSTERS 	 exp. date BOOSTERS 	 exp. date BOOSTERS 	 exp. date

Crooked River Hillbilly Clan #16  
Last month weins had da Installation and a pretty good turn out of Hillbillys  were dar, but did’t see any Flat-
land folks. Weins need to invite some Flatland Folk so weins we can air out da out house. It seems that a bunch 
of us folks are not coming to da meetins and potluck fur some reason. Weins still here on Edgerton Road and 
da weather is gona get better. Raban Rey is gona have some outside activities or some thin and plans are in da 
makin. Weins meet on da 4th Wednesday of each month almost. Sooooo mark da calendar fur February 22nd at 
5:30, dats when weins meet and eat at around 6:00 dats PM
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MERIT JEWEL AWARDS PROGRAM
By Jack Conner PP
Merit Jewels will be awarded at the Feb.20, 2017 Business Meeting. Please try to attend and receive your 
award. If you cannot attend the meeting, please ask someone to pick up your award or make arrangements with 
the office to have your Jewel mailed to you for a small donation to cover the mailing cost. Some Nobles have 
been on the list for over 2 years. If you have no desire to receive your award, please inform the office so your 
name can be removed from the list.
 The following list of Nobles are due award as of Jan.7, 2417. We will continue to accumulate points up to 
Feb.20,2017. Even if you do not see your name on the list in the February Magazine, you could be due an award 
at the Business Meeting Feb.20, 2017.

John S. Anderson
Aldo W. Balestra
Jack B. Barthels
Robert V. Bogantz Jr.
William A. Bovard
Creighton Bradler
Robert B. Campbell
Thomas Colpetzer
Rino GB Costa

Richard Deutch Sr.
Roy A Dray
Charles Erickson Jr.
Richard N. Hoffman
Frank W. Hoover
Richard D. James
Thomas Joseph
John P. Keirnan
John E. Kohler

Nick Kutrubs
Richard W. Mehnert
James R. Moyer
Thomas E. Murphy
Ronn Murphy
Robert E. Murray
Samuel E. Napier
Mark Overbaugh
Michael G. Petryshyn

Stanley L. Reese
Gordon J. Schutt
Stuart R. Shoaff
Eugene A. Smith
Lewis H. Stigall
Al Strodtbeck
Boris Stuchlak
John T. Trotter
John J. Watson

Benjamin F. Wetter
Elmer F. White
James E. Wilson
Wilbert C. Winold
Edmund E. Wood
Timothy K. Woofter
William Yankovich
Frederick F. Zeller
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Erie Medical Center Celebrates 90 Years
In 2017, Shriners Hospitals for Children – Erie will celebrate 90 years of car-ing for kids. Indeed, one only 
has to look at the Erie medical center’s rich past to understand why its staff and patients are looking forward 
to an exciting future.

Where It Began

“Sunshine Valley Camp” is where the Shriners 
Hospitals for Children — Erie story begins. In the 
summer of 1924, a cottage was built to treat 12 
children to a summer of sunshine, good food and 
physical therapy. The evolution from a sum-mer 
cottage for 12 to a state-of-the-art, pediatric ortho-
paedic healthcare facility, complete with surgical 
services and a residency program, has spanned a 
peri-od of 90 years. Those years of birth, growth 
and change began with a sugges-tion from a young 
Erie woman, Elizabeth Milne, which was acted on 
by local Shriners in the same spirit that prevails 
among them today.

According to Shriners, the success of that first summer greatly enthused the Nobility of Zem Zem Temple and 
at a Ceremonial held October 30, 1924, No-ble Isador Sobel introduced a resolution to “build and maintain a 
convalescent home for crippled children.” After the Temple unanimously adopted the resolution, construction 
began in October 1925 under the Potentate of Zem Zem Temple, Emil E. Knobloch. A completed Zem Zem 
Hospital for Crippled Children was dedicated on June 26, 1927. The original hospital had 48 beds and treated 
children from nine counties in northwestern Pennsylvania. “Those first years saw cases of polio, tu-berculosis 
and hip dislocation,” says Administrator Mary Jane Antoon.“The hospital was especially busy during the early 
1950s with as many as 60 polio patients being cared for at one time.”

See next page

An Update for our Temple Affiliates 

Erie Ambulatory Surgery Center and Outpatient Specialty Care 

What’s New in Erie! 
Shriners Hospitals for Children® 

January 2017 
 
Erie Medical Center  Celebrates 90 Years  
 In 2017, Shriners Hospitals for Children – Erie will celebrate 90 years of car-
ing for kids. Indeed, one only has to look at the Erie medical center’s rich past to 
understand why its staff and patients are looking forward to an exciting future. 
 
Where It Began 
 “Sunshine Valley Camp” is where the Shriners Hospitals for Children — Erie 
story begins. In the summer of 1924, a cottage was built to treat 12 children to a 
summer of sunshine, good food and physical therapy. The evolution from a sum-
mer cottage for 12 to a state-of-the-art, 
pediatric orthopaedic healthcare facility, 
complete with surgical services and a 
residency program, has spanned a peri-
od of 90 years. Those years of birth, 
growth and change began with a sugges-
tion from a young Erie woman, Elizabeth 
Milne, which was acted on by local 
Shriners in the same spirit that prevails 
among them today. 
 According to Shriners, the success 
of that first summer greatly enthused 
the Nobility of Zem Zem Temple and at a 
Ceremonial held October 30, 1924, No-
ble Isador Sobel introduced a resolution to “build and maintain a convalescent 
home for crippled children.” After the Temple unanimously adopted the resolution, 
construction began in October 1925 under the Potentate of Zem Zem Temple, Emil 
E. Knobloch. A completed Zem Zem Hospital for Crippled Children was dedicated 
on June 26, 1927. The original hospital had 48 beds and treated children from nine 
counties in northwestern Pennsylvania.  “Those first years saw cases of polio, tu-
berculosis and hip dislocation,” says Administrator Mary Jane Antoon.“The hospital 
was especially busy during the early 1950s with as many as 60 polio patients being 
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As the incidence of polio and tuberculosis decreased, 
the focus of the hospi-tal’s treatment program broad-
ened and shifted to meet the needs of other children in 
the area. To this end, in 1967, the Zem Zem Hospital 
joined the national network of Shriners Hospitals for 
Children.

New Era

As medical treatment protocols and the needs of its 
patients changed, the leadership at Shriners Hospitals 
for Children – Erie made the decision to transition the 
facility from an inpatient hospital to a multi-faceted 
ambulatory medical center.

On April 24, 2012, while re-maining part of the Shri-
ners Hospitals for Children system, the facility be-

came known as the Erie Ambulatory Surgery Center and Outpatient Special-ty Care Center. “The Erie medical 
cen-ter is the first facility in the Shriners Hospitals for Children system to un-dergo this transformation and is 
serv-ing as a model for other Shriners hos-pitals that will be making this same transition in the next few years,” 
An-toon explains.

Shriners Hospitals for Children – Erie Ambulatory Surgery Center and Out-patient Specialty Care Center con-
tinues to provide the best pediatric orthopaedic/neuromuscular medical care available. Currently, the medical 
center serves thou-sands of children from six states (New York, Pennsylvania, West Virginia, Ohio, Maryland 
and Michigan) and the Province of Ontario with medical services deliv-ered regardless of the family’s ability to 
pay. Fourteen Shrine Temples are affiliated with and support Erie Shriners Medical Center.

Throughout its history, Shriners Hospitals for Children - Erie, has helped children with complex orthopaedic 
conditions defy the odds and lead healthy, pros-perous lives. “The ‘Sunshine Valley Camp’ has come a long 
way,” notes Antoon, “but the vision ‘to transform children’s lives by providing exceptional health care,’ has not 
wavered.
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Get your copy of  
the new inspirational book, 

Our Stories. 

$15 donation 
   

All proceeds benefit  
Shriners Hospitals  

for Children 

Order online at 
http://support.shrinershospitals.org/OurStories

Help out Al Koran and earn Merit Jewel 
points too. Come out and volunteer your 

time; you’ll be glad you did.

Thom Sabados
Roger Calkins
Ronn Murphy
Bob Berteau

Michael Davison
Roger Neff
Tom Munro
Bill Stine

Russ Arndt
Howard walker
Elmer Rogers

Wayne Angstrom

Mark Overbaugh
Bovie – Bill Bovard

Rey Magpoc
Don Davis

Jack Conner
Paul Lawrence and 
the Al Koran Band

Richard Metzler
Richard Horacek

Alan Jones
John Deliman

Volunteers

	 Several Mariners were seen at the Greater Cleveland Boating Association Boat Show.  When it is time for 
the boat show, you know that Spring and our boating season are right around the corner.
	 Sunshine Chairman Emil Arvidson has informed me that as of this writing (January 5) that sick bay is 

empty.  Keep up the good health!
	 There will be no Mariners meeting in February.  Instead the Mariners will be doing some ice fishing on 

Lake Erie.
	 The February Al Koran meeting at our Shrine Center will be held on Monday, February 20.  There will be a 

dinner prior to the meeting.  Please call ahead to make your dinner reservations.
	 For information regarding meetings, membership or activities of the Al Koran Mariners Yacht Club, please 

contact Commodore Ronn Murphy at 216-702-6785.
	 The Mariners wish everyone in Al Koran Shrine a Happy Valentine’s Day.
						      God’s Speed

Mariner’s Log  – Bob Stanley, M.S.A.
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Transportation Unit – All drivers!
The Transportation Unit is on the rise…We remain grateful for nobles and others who bring cans and copper to 

the center. We are especially grateful for the continued support of Baker’s Union #19, Iron Woods Golf Course and 
Russ from Berea Heating and Cooling for their collection of cans and copper. Al Koran needs drivers to transport 
our children to the hospitals. If you would consider volunteering as a driver please call Mike at the center. Drivers 
are not required to belong to the Transportation Unit.
President/Secretary Thom Sabados

Drivers’ Corner
The following volunteers have driven 

children to and from the Shriners Hospitals 
during the month of December.

Roger Calkins

Debbie Saiter

Jack Watson

Fred Freer

Jim & Pat Ward

Tom Munro

Ken & Peg Dezman

Mike Brookins

Dan Edgar

Joe Dugan

NOTICE: 
AL KORAN ROADRUNNERS

NEED DRIVERS
All Masons can be Roadrunners – team up
with Shriners and even involve your Lady

If you would like to help a child get to
A Shrine Hospital to get needed care…

Please call Mike Davison
Office: 440 546-9866 or

Cell: 330 608-2414

Jim Burnham

Jerry Carden

Fred Dezee

Ted Lyda

Ted Underhill

Joe Humansky

Don Knutle

Even good men can be better...
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The Blossom That Duped Hitler

Historical Past… as part of an ongoing program for the year, the newsletter will 
feature historical information about Al Koran, The Shrine … and in honor of 300 

years of Masonry… historical Masonic information.

By  Harry M. Oser
 

There is a blossom that is truly aptly named… and what is it called? It is the “Forget-Me-Not”. 
This has a most meaningful connotation for we members of the Nobility through our Masonic ties.

 
The Forget-Me-Not was adopted by the Grand Lodge of Germany as a symbol of identification in 

commemoration of the historic efforts of the Masonic Order in the infamous year of 1936.
 

In 1936 Hitler dissolved all the Blue Lodges throughout Germany, confiscating the [property of the 
members and the lodges, placing thousands in the concentration camps… most of whom were sent 
to Buchenwald and Orienburg. To wear a blue Lodge emblem was to sign your own death warrant.

 
The Grand Master of Germany suggested to the Three and a half Million Members of the Masonic 

Lodges that a means of identity be found other than the usual emblem. His suggestion was to 
use the inconspicuous appearing flower of the Forget-Me-Not plant. This then became the secret 

means of identification among the members. The blossom was so small that it went unnoticed and 
unreported to Hitler’s Gestapo.

 
After Germany was liberated from the tyranny of Hitler, Blue Lodges blossomed almost overnight 
with unprecedented rate of growth in membership. Each member of the Masonic Order in Germa-
ny wears proudly a small Forget-Me-Not button. This is to him a constant reminder that they are 

free. More importantly, it tells the to forget-them-not…those that died because they were members 
of their Masonic Lodges.

 
Hundreds of Masons were shot after the abortive uprising in July of 1944 when Count von 

Stauffenberg, with a handful of courageous high officers of the German Wehrmacht attempted to 
kill Hitler … and failed.

 
The reason given for the senseless murder of those shot in the courtyards of the Ploezensee Prison 
was a trumped up charge that they were a part of the conspiracy of the officers in revolt to over-

throw the Nazis.
 

Any noble visiting Germany today should be on the look-out for this tiny Forget-Me-Not button 
in the lapel of the men. It will signify to you the presence of a fellow traveler. To those who visit 
a blue Lodge while in Germany will be given a Forget-Me-Not button. This is to remind us of the 
liberty and freedom we enjoy and so many take for granted… to guard these things and if neces-

sary, to defend them. And, we too must Forget-Me-Not.
 

Copyright Harry M. Oser 1972
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Hunters
Since past activities and thanks have been over looked we would like to update these events.
In October the Hunters were asked to furnish and prepare the lunch for the Ceremonial, which was held on the 3rd 

of December. And as usual help was needed to cook, serve and of course clean up. We have to recognize, two in 
particular. First thank you goes to Shaun Laurent. He spent the whole time on the grill getting lunch ready. Shaun, as 
of right now is not even a Hunter. The other, Thom Sabados, that puts his hands in and gets things done. Most people 
have no idea how much Thom does, not only for Al Koran, but for the clubs, units, and the ladies. He really runs the 
operation of the building. So a big thank you to both Shaun Laurent and Thom Sabados. 
As most know the Kids Christmas Party was held on the 10th of December and as usual the Hunters were ask to 

furnish, cook, and serve the food. Thanks to all that helped. The Instillation of Officers was held in January and all the 
Officers were held over except for the Secretary which was taken by Michael 
Davison as Interim. This is by request of  Chief John Deliman, because of personal reasons he could not preside last 

year. There was no meeting in January because of the Installation. Our next meeting will be February 14th. Let’s get 
behind Al Koran and the Clubs and Units that you belong to and give them your support.  Most of the members have 
backed off, but this is still our home and we still have the kids and hospitals. SHRINERS HAVING FUN HELPING 
KIDS.

Ill Sir Tom Klecan presents a donation to the 
Children’s Transportation Fund on behalf of 
the Krazy Kops

Jim Dettmer, representing 
the Mariners donates to the 
Transportation Fund.

Ill Sir Jack Conner 
makes his “monthly” 
donation to the Children’s 
Transportation Fund.
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From the Recorder
Greetings Nobles,
January has made its escape and into the history books with the Inauguration of a new President of the United 

States. Winter has not been too terrible but February and March may be a different story. Nobles, Lodge 
inspections around our jurisdiction have stated and if you have not attended your Lodge in recent years please 
make a visit. Al Koran has started another interesting year with many planned activities for you and your families 
please watch the future issues of our magazine for details and plan to attend.
Nobles, the 2017 dues statements have been mailed from Tampa and if you have not received yours please give 

me a call in the office, I have been informed several have NOT received a dues statement if you are one please 
give me a call in the office and I will mail you one if needed, I will do my best to get them to you quickly. There 
are still 275 who have not paid 2017 dues. You do not need your statement to pay your dues, they remain at 
$137.00, you can send them to my attention in the office, please include your member number on check. The 2017 
dues card stickers are also being sent from Tampa and should be arriving to those who have paid their dues shortly, 
if you do not have a plastic card call me in the office and I can order a replacement. Al Koran does not have these 
cards; both these items were provided by Imperial to help all Shrine Centers save postage costs. There are 195 
Shrine Centers in USA and over 300,000 members so it is a great effort to make sure the statements, cards and 
stickers are sent correctly and they rely on the Recorders to provide correct information. I have received several 
back via return mail which was sent to the address on file, if you have moved or are a snowbird, please inform me 
of your new address and also address of your winter months so communications are not lost, thank you in advance 
for complying. 
As 2016 concludes the annual reports were filed and some interesting facts about Al Koran. We started the 

2016 year with 1181 regular members and 4 associate members for total of 1185 members. During 2016 we 
created 22, restored 9, affiliated 1 and made 1 associate member for total of 33, however we lost 71 to suspension 
(NPD or pre-req. body suspension), and 53 to death for total of 124 and a NET LOSS of 91, our membership 
as of December 31, 2016 was 1086 regular and 4 associate for total of 1190. Thanks to the hard work of our 
membership committee. Nobles please do your part to remain a member of Al Koran, if you are experiencing 
hardships please call the office and we will provide suggestions for dues payments, also be on the lookout for new 
members, petitions will be available on line. Requirements remain must be Master Mason in good standing.     
Please MAKE THE EFFORT to attend one meeting or event during 2017, you will be surprised of the changes, 

the officers have pledged to improve our meetings and events so come out and be part of the exciting 2017 Shrine 
year. Please call the office for all reservations. I look forward to working with all of you and the continuing 
challenges of this office.

Fraternally,
Robert D. Berteau
Recorder  
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When the Great 
Architect calls, then
Our friends obey,

and fold their tents 
and steal away.

To the land where the crystal 
waters flow,

Where the beautiful Palms of the 
Great Architect grow.

December 2016 Membership
December 1st                 1,147 Regular             4 Associates
Creations	 14	 1
Affiliation	 0	 0
Restorations	 1	 0
Demits	 0	 1
Deaths	 5	 0
Suspensions	 71	 0

December 31st                1,086 Regular             4 Associates
Total Membership as of December 31st , 2016… 1,090 Nobles

In Memoriam
December 2016

John McClurg
Paul M. Remias
Robert J. Smith
Julius J. Takacs
Steven P. Vlha

Lakewood Shrine Club 
Lakewood Shrine Club invites all Nobles, Ladies and their guests to join us for our February meeting at the 
Cleveland Yachting Club on Wednesday, February 8, 2017.  Our entertainment that evening will be the very 
accomplished musician and singer John Pearson and his electric guitar.  Oasis starts at 5:30 PM, so please join 
us for fellowship and fun.  Dinner is at 6:15 PM and offers two main course selections as well as a vegetarian 
selection all superbly prepared by the Cleveland Yachting Club.  Call your reservations in to George and Peggy 
Everden at 440-799-8825.  They will tell you what the menu selections are.  Lakewood Shrine Club meets on 
the second Wednesday of each month.  Become a Club member and there will be no Club dues for the first year, 
and, even better, your first dinner will be on the Club.

Lorain County Shrine Club 
and Fire Brigade
Fire Brigade meets on the first Monday of the month at 500 Avon Belden  
Road in Avon Lake, OH at 7:30 PM.  The new officers are : Chief:  Richard 
Deutsch  Secretary R. Scot Croxford.  
Lorain County Shrine Club meets on the third Friday of the month at Wood 
and Wine Restaurant on Chester Road in Avon, OH at 11:30 Am for a luncheon 
meeting.  New Officers have not been elected at this time.
 Both groups are planning next years schedules and are looking for good turn-
out  of nobles.
 
John Deliman;  Secretary LCSC
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DONATIONS
 

DONATIONS TO SHRINWERS
HOSPITAL for CHILDREN

        Cincinnati
 

In Memory of Neil Kuhn
  Judith Rubin

 
In Memory of Norman Eckinger Sr.

  Norman Eckinger Jr.
 

DONATIONS TO SHRINERS
HOSPITAL for CHILDREN

Erie Ambulatory Surgical Center
Specialty Care Unit

 
Stanley Ciszczon

Lionel & Barbara Weber
Reric & Dianne Vail

Anonymous
 

In Memory of Ann Ross
  Ken & Peg Dezman

 
In Honor of Raymond Wohl

  Rhonda Burch – Berea Municipal 
Court Staff

 
In Honor of Al Budney

  Rhonda Burch – Berea Municipal 
Court Staff

 
DONATIONS TO THE

TRANSPORTATION FUND
 

Krazy Kops
Mariners

Eagle Shrine Choppers
VFW of Ohio AMVETS post 12

 
In Memory of Bill Kutch
  Jack & Marge Conner

 

			   1	 2	 3	 4	

5	 6	 7	 8	 9	 10	 11	

12	 13	 14	 15	 16	 17	 18	

19	 20	 21	 22	 23	 24	 25	

26	 27	 28	

			   1	 2	 3	 4	

5	 6	 7	 8	 9	 10	 11	

March 2017

February 2017

Band

Band

Band

Band

Band

Band

Paper Deadline

Scottish Rite 
Winter Fest

Chili Cookoff Lorain Fire Brigade
Youngstown Clowns

Paper Deadline

Sunday	 Monday	 Tuesday	 Wednesday	 Thursday	 Friday	 Saturday

Sunday	 Monday	 Tuesday	 Wednesday	 Thursday	 Friday	 Saturday

Donations
Processed as of  Dec. 31st, 2016

Divan & Board of 
Directors
Hunters

Lakewood SC

Lakewood SC

Trumbull SC

Youngstown SC 
Beer Taste

Lorain Fire Brigade
Youngstown Clowns

Al Koran Business 
Meeting

Al Koran Trustees 
Meeting

Korvettes
Mariners
LOSNA – 

Kheedawee Court

 Lorain SC
 Southwest SC

Korvettes
Mariners
LOSNA – 

Kheedawee Court

Eagle SC
Youngstown SC

In Memory of Chuck Withers
  David Cyphert

 
In Memory of Neil Kuhn

  David Cyphert
 

In Memory of Earl & Joy Cyphert
  David Cyphert

 
In Memory of Dale Finley
  John & Marlene Marks

 
In Memory of James Price

  Acacia Lodge #651 F. & A.M.
 

DONATION TO THE
MILLION DOLLAR CLUB

 
Daniel H. Becker

Past Masters
Cleveland Clowns

Krazy Kops

Fairview SC
Massillon SC

Bay SC (11:30 AM)
Hillbilly Clan
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2017 Officers of the Hunter’s Unit

2017 Installation of Officers


